					Town of Langdon 
				          Planning Board Minutes
					September 21, 2023

The monthly meeting of the Langdon Planning board was held at the Langdon Municipal Building on September 21,2023 at 7:00pm.
In attendance was Mark Colling, board chairman, Chops Polcari, assistant vice chair, Steve Coffey board member, Devin Gallagher, X officio and Lucien beam, board member/secretary.
Mark Collins requested a motion to accept the minutes of the August Planning board meeting. Motion was made by Steve Coffey to accept the minutes as proposed, a second was made by Chops Polcari. The motion passed unanimously.  5 Yes    0   No
New Business:  The chair advised the group that the board had not received any correspondence for the month and that he had no new business to discuss. The board responded that they had noting new to discuss as well.
Old Business: It was brought to the attention of the chair by the building inspector, that the new generator permits that were developed by the board, was lacking a space for the electrician to sign off on. The chair advised the secretary that he would forward a revised permit with a space for the electrician to sign off on to the secretary. The secretary will forward a revised copy of the permit to the town’s administrative assistant for new copies to be made.
A motion was made by the chair to revise the current Generator Permit with the new addition of a place for the electrician to sign off on. The motion was seconded by Steve Coffey. Motion passed unanimously   5 Yes   or No
The chair advised the board that a parcel of land that was sold on the Mellish road did not have the necessary drive way permit as advised by the road agent Todd Porter. It appears that the previous owner of the lot installed a driveway without a permit. The new owner was advised of the situation and given the necessary information to apply for the required permit.
Steve Coffey advised the board that the sign on the Antioch College property across from Hubbard Farms had been relocated. This was a request made by Antioch previously at our July Planning board meeting.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Devin Gallagher, seconded by Steve Coffey at 7:40 pm. Motion passed unanimously   5   Yes   0 no
Next meeting to be held October 19,2023, Langdon Municipal Building 7:00 pm
